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We have covered many topics since my arrival here and looking back over the past 22 issues of this newsletter it is noticeable that schools do not remain static for long.  To simply name a few: we have introduced our new uniform, we have had refurbishments with walls being removed, we have made new staffing appointments and welcomed Mr. Boyd, Miss. Loy and Mrs. Freeman into our school.  I am informing you now of another change we are to have at our school where we are going to lose Mr. Vaughan for the next two terms.  Since his time acting up as the Headteacher to cover the time between Mrs. Johnstone’s retirement and my start; Mr. Vaughan has been looking for a headship of his own.  The authority has acknowledged his desire to progress in the education system and have asked us to release him so that he may go to another school for a secondment for two terms.  He will go as a Deputy Headteacher to work alongside the Headteacher there and a team called the Monitoring Intervention Team to help raise standards.  This experience will be invaluable in him securing a Headteacher post in the future. 
I have held lengthy discussions with the Governors of this school and with the other members of the Senior Leadership Team here and we support Mr. Vaughan’s desire to go and work with this other school. We of course will miss him for these two terms and I realise that this move will leave us without a Deputy Headteacher but I am confident to take our school forward for the Spring and Summer Terms with the support of the Senior Leadership Team: 

Mrs. Farnworth, Mrs. Catterall (Early Years Foundation Stage Leader with responsibility for supporting Initial Teacher Training), Mr. Boyd (Key Stage 1 Leader with responsibility for the website) and Mr. Jones (Key Stage 2 Leader with responsibility for assessment).  
I know that together we can ensure that the children will get the very best education we can provide whilst also working hard to meet your needs.  I ask that if you have any concerns or you wish to speak with any member of staff regarding your child that you go through the office so that you are directed to the right person.  
I hope that you will support us in our decision to provide Mr. Vaughan with this opportunity to develop his career and help us in ensuring your child continues to be happy here to thrive and achieve.
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We have had a phenomenal response to the invitation to join us in our Family Candlelit Carol Service at Rossall Chapel. The children have been working hard to learn their songs and we hope that you will join in and enjoy the evening. The Chapel is an old building with stone flagged flooring so please wrap yourselves and your children up warm for the evening. We are not asking the children to wear school uniform. More details will be provided in next week’s newsletter regarding car parking arrangements and refreshments.
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Since September we have held our weekly athletic sessions on a Friday morning before school.  The children have shown a true commitment to these training sessions and start the day on a real high.  We represented school this Tuesday as a team with a few additional members at a very exciting Indoor Athletics event held at Hodgson Academy.  Although we did not feature in the top three schools I felt we were true winners.  Each member of the team took part with enthusiasm and all worked incredibly well together. We also are incredibly appreciative of the assistance with transport.

It was mentioned last week that some of our pupils are using social media sites to communicate with one another and that we asked you to monitor your child’s use of the internet to ensure their safety.  I just wanted to also raise your awareness that some online games also include elements of communication with others and that as such these games can be open to misuse.  However, they do come with filters that you can put into place to help protect users from playing with unknown people.
The Canine Education workshops were incredibly well received by all members of the school and I hope that your children came home to tell you all about it.  They are a charity that wants to help prevent future attacks made by dogs.  They provided our workshops for free but will be attending our summer fair to provide advice on dog training.  They have also brought in a toy dog for our children to name.  It will be 50p to place a name and if your child selects the winning name they could win either the toy or a voucher. If you would like to support this charity please send your child into school with their money.
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Infant Christmas Production 

8th December – dress rehearsal

9th December –  09:15 & 18:00 present to parents.

10th December – 09:15  present to parents

Foundation Stage and Little Chicks Christmas Production

10th December – dress rehearsal

11th December – 09:15 & 14:30 present to parents

12th December – 14:30 present to parents.
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8th December – Shooting Star Books to be sent home with targets.  Please send back into school before Friday 19th December.

12th December – Derek’s Band are to perform a Christmas Medley for our children.
15th December – PTFA Christmas Disco.
16th December  - Christmas Carol Service.[image: image11.wmf]  Please bring your child to Rossall Chapel for 17:00 so that we can rehearse in situ to begin at 18:00. We are looking forward to celebrating altogether.  
17th December – Foundation Stage Christmas Party.  Children may come in their party clothes for the day.

18th December – Infant Christmas Party.  Children may come in their party clothes for the day.

19th December – Junior Christmas Party. Children may come in their own clothes for the day.


Christmas Movie.


School Closes for the holidays at 14:30 and will be open in the New Year on Monday 5th January 2015  for a 09:00 start 
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